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FROM THE DESK OF INTERIM DEAN YANG CHAI

Dear Trojan Dental Community,

Last week, we welcomed the latest cohort of advanced dental education residents to
the Trojan Dental Family. In total, we were joined by 45 new residents — 13 of which
were Ostrow graduates, showcasing the high-caliber education that our DDS

students receive to qualify for our advanced dental education programs. | would like

to acknowledge the Office of Admissions — in particular Corey Berry — for their
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efforts in getting this group oriented to life at Ostrow. You can see each of the nine
cohorts pictured on a recent school post from Instagram. Please join me in

welcoming the newest additions to our community!

As you know, we are currently undergoing a transition in the position of Associate
Dean of Clinical Affairs, with Doug Solow retiring effective June 30 and James
“Jimmy” Tom stepping in as our Interim Associate Dean of Clinical Affairs until we
appoint a permanent replacement. Earlier this week, | was honored to help celebrate
Doug’s indelible achievements over the past 11 and a half years, with a féte in the
Blair Rooms. We were joined by some extra special guests for the celebration,
including Doug’s wife Cheryl Solow, his sister Lindy Bouwer, family friend
Elizabeth Aguilar, former faculty members Rick Gaskill and Ronald Surdi and
former staffer Nkem Ukeje. It was really terrific that these folks could join us for the
special occasion. I'd like to thank all who made it out to celebrate Doug as he closes

one life chapter and begins the next. Fight on, Doug, now and forever!
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https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2F%2Fwww.instagram.com%2Fp%2FDLIOs26ROHH%2F%3Figsh%3DdG53bGU1b3VjZnhr__%3B!!LIr3w8kk_Xxm!pQayXPrff9TEPGLeMJOcqHzCvCurUuafFjjku4ttp4XH-zCgmCL-rrzF9uQnejFRehUihNjU6CTnH55gUmNqzwHGcneOLgGgmUPDhQ%24&data=05%7C02%7Cjohnhobbs%40ostrow.usc.edu%7C7cee63e615b74b29b70c08ddb59d824a%7C443035a8ee0f47a89ec326c4327f59d9%7C1%7C0%7C638866410565858398%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iuU2daKgiBIeamt9Y04SDtWJaU8sLJ9kbHlyv207GDE%3D&reserved=0

Speaking of festivities, we also celebrated the 40th anniversary of the Dr. Roseann
Mulligan Special Patients Clinic. This clinic was first conceived by Associate Dean of
Dental Public Health and Community Outreach Roseann Mulligan when she saw
how difficult it was for patients with special needs (including those with physical,
psychological and medical disabilities as well as the frail elderly) to access quality
oral healthcare. The clinic was initially treating nearly 100 patients annually; over the
last decade, it’s closer to 800! As a clinician-scientist myself focused on congenital
conditions like cleft lip/cleft palate and craniosynostosis, you can imagine that this
clinic holds a special place in my heart for the oral healthcare it provides to

underserved communities who often have nowhere else to go. In fact, | can still
remember how impactful my time was in Special Patients Clinic when | was a

ctiidant mvealf and | haar tha eame all the tima fram niir ctiidante tndav \We'’ra
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incredibly proud of the work that our Special Patients Clinic students, faculty and
staff do every single day. I'd especially like to thank both Nan and Piedad Suarez for
their leadership over this clinic. Just in case you forgot, our S
by the California Health Facilities
Financing Authority to renovate and expand the clinic to serve even more patients
with special needs, so we begin the march to the clinic’s 50th anniversary stronger
than ever before!

Finally, the deadline for our graduates to complete their requirements has come and
gone. This year’s class did an incredible job on their INDBE and ADEX exams as
well as their on-time graduation rates. We couldn’t be prouder of these
accomplishments, so thank you to the faculty and staff who helped bring this class
across the finish line. And, of course, congratulations once again to our Class of
2025!

With that, | wish you a relaxing weekend.

Stay safe, and fight on!

Yang Chai, DDS, PhD
Interim Dean

Associate Dean of Research

George and MaryLou Boone Chair in Craniofacial Molecular Biology

Director, Center for Craniofacial Molecular Biology

University Professor of Dentistry, Stem Cell Biology and Regenerative Medicine, and
Otolaryngology-Head & Neck Surgery
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https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdentistry.usc.edu%2Fspecial-patient-clinic-chffa-grant%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cjohnhobbs%40ostrow.usc.edu%7C7cee63e615b74b29b70c08ddb59d824a%7C443035a8ee0f47a89ec326c4327f59d9%7C1%7C0%7C638866410565878865%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UchirKsciYdyNcUePEKVFiN7xXIpINFUxIe%2FFfx3ZG8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2F%2Fwww.twitter.com%2Fdean_sadan__%3B!!LIr3w8kk_Xxm!pQayXPrff9TEPGLeMJOcqHzCvCurUuafFjjku4ttp4XH-zCgmCL-rrzF9uQnejFRehUihNjU6CTnH55gUmNqzwHGcneOLgEzxl124A%24&data=05%7C02%7Cjohnhobbs%40ostrow.usc.edu%7C7cee63e615b74b29b70c08ddb59d824a%7C443035a8ee0f47a89ec326c4327f59d9%7C1%7C0%7C638866410565886986%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KyTmKBGNXA7QnIATZnB6j35Ff1nvrCLrF8PfvKoC5P4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fdeansadan__%3B!!LIr3w8kk_Xxm!pQayXPrff9TEPGLeMJOcqHzCvCurUuafFjjku4ttp4XH-zCgmCL-rrzF9uQnejFRehUihNjU6CTnH55gUmNqzwHGcneOLgFT3AfZQQ%24&data=05%7C02%7Cjohnhobbs%40ostrow.usc.edu%7C7cee63e615b74b29b70c08ddb59d824a%7C443035a8ee0f47a89ec326c4327f59d9%7C1%7C0%7C638866410565894650%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EkQGUf9yyq%2FQHHu%2FG%2BvCaP%2F%2Fr87CjQCGBc8bLYu7yu4%3D&reserved=0
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